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Recent Election 

Thank you for returning me as your County Councillor, I look forward to working with you 
and the parish councils for our area. 

 With Local Government reorganisation looming I do not know how long this term of 
office will be.  What I do know is that we will need to make sure that we are not forgotten 
in our corner of Devon and my main priority will be standing up for us and the future of 
our services in Combe Martin Rural.  It is all too easy for the more urban areas to have 
little or no regard for the remoter areas and as you might expect,  I have no intention of 
being quiet. 

I will be updating you regularly about developments on the reorganisation in Devon. 
Both the District Councils and the County Council will be disappearing and a unitary 
structure will be in put in place.  

 

Watermouth Traffic Management  

An update regarding this scheme.  This was not a planned event – following a regular 
inspection of the retaining wall, some concerns were raised regarding cracking on the 
carriageway potentially being caused by the cliff face sinking above the coast path.  
Subsequently, we now have traffic lights to protect road users and to prevent further 
subsidence and to reduce any risk to the retaining wall below. 

There has been a site investigation by contractors who undertook some geotechnical 
work.  Once DCC have received details from the specialist contractors there will be 
series of ‘next steps’, arranging further investigation which will comprise of a  series of 
boreholes and trial pits in the coming weeks. 

In the meantime DCC officers will continue working on this scheme and will progress 
with design as far as they can with the information they have so far. 

In conclusion; At the moment DCC are investigating to understand what is going on and 
once they have completed the further geotechnical investigations we should have a 
clearer idea of timescales and be in a position to advise.  

 



I have asked that the  lights could be looked at as they were being really annoying, often 
not working, since I phoned they do seem to be more reliable.  

 

Exmoor Coaster 
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